
 

Welcome Spring! 

Listen to the chirps, chatters, croaks, and quacks 
throughout the refuge. Spring is here and the refuge has 

awakened with a symphony of noises and songs. We 
have many new happenings at the refuge. Buds are 
bursting, bright green blades of grass are popping, and 

soon baby wildlife will be stumbling. Another new 
event at the refuge is the installation of a floating deck/
dock at Kieps Island boat landing! A big thank you to 

the Bob Clark Family for donating it to our Friends 
group in memory of Judith Ann Clark. The deck is the 
perfect place to sit on benches and enjoy beautiful birds, 

wildlife, and breathtaking scenery. The side of the dock 
is helpful to launch canoes and kayaks for a paddle on 
our placid pools. Visit the refuge and discover what you 

can see at our new dock! 

 -Stephanie Edeler, Wildlife Refuge Specialist  

 

Red-headed Woodpecker Sightings 
 

The beautiful Red-headed Woodpecker has a crimson 
head and a showy black and white body.  Due to habitat 
loss, this species population has declined severely. We 
are fortunate to have this bird on the Refuge. We asked 
Richie Swanson, a volunteer with the Red-headed Wood-
pecker Recovery Project, for comments. Here's Richie's 
response: 
 
Please report Red-headed Woodpeckers seen at Trem-
pealeau Refuge to me at richieswan201@gmail.com. 
Date the sightings and describe the location as specifical-
ly as possible. DO mention the bird's behavior, especially 
if it interacted with other Red-heads or enters or leaves a 
hole in a tree. I will visit the location. Birders who wish 
to volunteer directly or report sightings or nests directly 
to the recovery project can email rhwore-
search@gmail.com. The project also accesses E-bird re-
ports. 

The recovery project has been studying the declining spe-
cies since 2006. Someday it might do some science at 
Trempealeau Refuge. General info:  
red-headrecovery.org. The Director's (Dr. Elena West) 
fascinating blog  
is at https://www.rhworesearch.org/. 
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The Friends of Trempealeau Refuge is committed to providing an independent citizen voice for the protection, conservation, 

and enhancement of fish and wildlife and their habitats at  Trempealeau National Wildlife Refuge.  

Friends of Trempealeau Refuge 
W28488 Refuge Road 
Trempealeau, WI  54661 

https://www.facebook.com/Friends-of-Trempealeau-
Refuge-100276838553902 

http://www.friendsoftrempealeaurefuge.org 

Would you like to contact the refuge?  

Hereôs how! Call 608-539-2311  

For more information visit our website:  

http://www.fws.gov/refuge/trempealeau/ 

Or the refuge Facebook page:  

https://www.facebook.com/TrempealeauNWR 

And ñLikeò us! 
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A Note from the Friends President  
 

  Hi Friends, 
 
Spring is a time when we look for flowers to ñpopò up out of the 
ground and show their beautiful colors. With a surge of warm 
temps, itôs happening all around us. Something new and shiny 
just ñpoppedò up at the Refuge. You can see it at the boat landing 
next to Kieps Island. Itôs a beautiful new dock and deck. The 
dock structure was made possible with the generous funds from 
the Bob Clark family. Coulee Region Docks installed it on April 
1st, No Foolinô, and already folks are beginning to make use of 
it. One of our board members observed an artist who was paint-
ing on the deck. Be sure to come out and sit a spell on the dock 
to take in some nature. Itôs a lovely addition to the Refuge. 
Our Friendôs Facebook page is continuing to bring lots of 
ólikesô and óreachesô which shows folks are viewing the site and 
sharing it with friends. Watch our Facebook Page for any possi-
ble spring or summer events at the Refuge. The most recent 
photos are of the new dock and deck. 

 
To celebrate World Migratory 
Bird Day, the Friends of 
Trempealeau Refuge will be 
sponsoring a virtual presenta-
tion by Stan Tekiela, who is a 
very well-known naturalist, 
author, and wildlife photogra-
pher from Minnesota. His 
presentation is titled, ñBird 
Migration: The Incredible 
Journeys of North American 

Birdsò, which is based on his new book, Bird Migration. Stanôs 
presentation is scheduled for Friday, May 7th at 7:00. Watch for 
details on the Friendôs Facebook Page and the Trempealeau Ref-
uge Website. 

   -Val Critzman, Friends President 

Northern leopard frogs are quite 
chatty this time of year. Between 

March and June is mating season 
for these spotted amphibians and 
you might be able to hear male 

frogs calling with a low, grum-
bling snore sound. - U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service 

Friday, May 7th, Elmaro Vineyard Will 
Celebrate the Release of Bird Day Red 

 
Elmaro Vineyard will be releasing Bird 
Day Red Wine on May 7th. This special 
wine is labeled with beautiful World Mi-
gratory Bird Day art. You may pick up the 
Bird Day Red wine from Elmaro inside or 
order it and pick up curbside starting May 
7th. With each bottle sold, Elmaro will do-
nate $2.00 to the Migratory Bird Day Or-
ganization. Thank you Elmaro! 
 

Northern Shoveler and Common  
Merganser photos courtesy  

of Don Severson. 
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